
 
 

38 1st Street W    |    Dickinson ND 58601    |    701.456.7020 
www.dickinsongov.com    |    Fax: 701.456.7723    |    www.facebook.com/cityofdickinsonnd 

 

Engineering Memorandum 

November 16, 2023 
 

RE:  Engineering Staff Report 

 
Transportation Master Plan and Comprehensive Plan – Contract with KLJ Engineering and NDDOT: 
 
The City of Dickinson Transportation Master Plan and Comprehensive Plan update project three-way 
contract with the North Dakota Department of Transportation and KLJ Engineering. The task analysis 
and cost breakdown are shown in the table below. The Federal Highway Administration (FHWA) grant 
for the Transportation Master Planning is a not to exceed $350,000 with an 80% FHWA and 20% City of 
Dickinson cost allocation. Therefore, up to a maximum of $280,000 is to be paid by the FHWA, and the 
remainder is to be paid for by the City of Dickinson. The explanation and scope of work for the tasks 
noted below is included as an attachment.          
 

 
Notes: 
Costs for Apex Engineering Group are in RED 
StreetLight Travel Data is in GREEN 
Tasks with GREY fill have a less than 80% share in the FHWA Grant 
 
The significance to updated the City of Dickinson’s current Transportation Master Plan and 
Comprehensive Plan, which were both adopted in 2013, will be to provide guidance for the physical 
development of the community. There will be an emphasis on the transportation network current 
conditions and future planning with the FHWA grant, and the comprehensive plan will provide a look at 
future land use, growth, infrastructure capacities, and annexations.   
 
The city engineering and community development staff recommend approval.  
 

 


